
 COVID-19 Independent Living Resident Update 6-25-2020 

 
UPDATE: We do have another resident confirmed COVID positive. Fortunately 
this resident went to the hospital over two weeks ago and has not returned to 
campus.  The incubation period is passed, however they will be self-quarantined 
upon return.   
Arizona continues with staggering increases to the COVID statistics.  We will 
continue on pause without adding or expanding services another week.  If the 
trend continues we may need to pull back on some of the services and access – 
stay tuned!    We will continue to monitor and follow best practices and stay 
current with guidelines from the CDC, AzDHS and Maricopa County Health 
Department.  Even with all the precautions, risk of contracting the virus remains.   
The two residents reported last week that are positive for COVID19 continue in 
self-quarantine.  The one staff member that tested positive is self-quarantining 
at home.  Staff members wear masks and follow infection control policies to 
minimize exposure to others.  We are notifying anyone that may have had close 
contact to encourage testing.   
 
Please contact your primary care physician for information on testing if you are 
concerned.  Testing is also available locally at FastMed urgent care and CVS.  
Residents may call life enrichment for transportation information to testing sites.  
Residents are asked to report any positive results so our staff can take 
precautions and of course they would need to self-quarantine.     
 
We promise to be transparent and forthcoming, as situations develop and 
change. Updates will be communicated timely via hand delivered notices and on 
Channel 1960 as well as our website. 
 
Isaiah 41:13 “For I am the Lord your God who takes hold of your right hand and 
says to you, Do not fear; I will help you”.    
Blessings,   
Kristie Larsen, Executive Director  


